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From: Jennifer Stirk
To: Whidden, Brad; DePradine, Gloria-Jean; 
cc: Chester Purves; Leonard Marion; 
Subject: Fwd: Continuation of the weep repair
Date: Monday, November 07, 2011 4:12:14 PM


Gloria and Brad, 
 
Additional information to the continued weep repair.  On November 3, 
2011 the weep repair tench was extended eastward where it tied into 
condensate sump 5.  The area excavated was approximately 6 feet deep, 4 
feet wide, and 90 feet long.  It was backfilled with 4 feet of rock (72 
tons) and 2 feet of cover dirt (26 cubic yards).  
 
If you have any questions or need additional information please let me 
know. 
 
Thanks, 
Jennifer Stirk 
 
Jennifer R. Stirk 
Environmental Specialist III 
Volusia County Solid Waste Division 
phone: 386-947-2952 
fax: 386-947-2955 
 
>>> Jennifer Stirk 10/20/2011 9:47 AM >>> 
Gloria and Brad, 
 
Additional information to the continued weep repair.  On October 14, 
2011 the weep trench was extended eastward again.  The area excavated 
was approximately 30 feet long, 4 feet wide and 6 feet deep.  It was 
backfilled with four feet of drainage rock (72 tons) and 2 feet of cover 
dirt (36 cubic yards). 
 
If you have any questions or need additional information please let me 
know. 
 
Thanks, 
Jennifer Stirk 
 
 
Jennifer R. Stirk 
Environmental Specialist III 
Volusia County Solid Waste Division 
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phone: 386-947-2952 
fax: 386-947-2955 
 
>>> Jennifer Stirk 10/17/2011 2:55 PM >>> 
Gloria and Brad, 
 
We have continued the weep trench eastward.  On October 12, 2011 the 
area excavated and back filled was approximately 150 feet in length, 4 
feet wide, and 8 feet deep using 90 tons of rock for drainage (3.5 feet 
deep) and 54 cubic yards of soil as backfill/cover.  On October 13, 
2011, the area excavated and backfilled was approximately 100 feet long, 
4 feet wide, and 6 feet deep using 98 tons of rock (3 feet deep) and 50 
cubic yards of soil as backfill/cover.  
 
If you have any questions please let me know. 
 
Thanks, 
Jennifer Stirk 
 
Jennifer R. Stirk 
Environmental Specialist III 
Volusia County Solid Waste Division 
phone: 386-947-2952 
fax: 386-947-2955 
 
>>> Jennifer Stirk 10/12/2011 2:49 PM >>> 
Gloria and Brad, 
 
In accordance with our operations plan Volusia County Solid Waste is 
notifying FDEP of a weep repair.  This is a continuation of the weep 
repair that was started on October 5, 2011.  As indicated the repair is 
moving eastward as needed as our working face moves eastward.  The area 
excavated on October 11, 2011 was approximately 4 feet in width, 6 feet 
in depth, and 30 feet in length.  The excavated area was back filled 
with 18 tons of drainage rock and covered with 126 cubic yards of fill 
dirt.  Again, the repair will continue eastward as the working face 
moves eastward and we will update FDEP as this occurs.  
 
If you have any questions or need additional information please let me 
know. 
 
Thanks, 
Jennifer Stirk 
 
Jennifer R. Stirk 







Environmental Specialist III 
Volusia County Solid Waste Division 
phone: 386-947-2952 
fax: 386-947-2955 





